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RUTLAND TOWN SELECT BOARD 

POLICE COMMITTEE MEETING 

MAY 8TH, 9AM 

 

The Police Committee of the Rutland Town Select Board met at 9AM, Tuesday, May 8th at the Rutland 

Town Hall. Present were board members Josh Terenzini, JP Faignant and Sharon Russell. Also present 

was Police Chief Ed Dumas, Board Administrative Assistant Bill Sweet. 

 

1. Discussion of the duty times for RTPD. 

2. Discussion of the police coverage at the Diamond Run Mall 

a. Letter will be sent to the mall management with assistance of Town Attorney Mr. Kevin 

Brown regarding the coverage currently being provided by the Rutland County Sheriff 

Department. 

3. Discussion of applying for and using a COPS Grant for the purpose of adding an additional RTPD 

officer for patrol. The committee asked Chief Dumas for a financial proposal showing the 

budgetary requirements over the term of the grant period. 

4. Discussion of the recreational shooting complaint received by the board concerning Blueberry 

Lane. 

a. A resident came to the May 1st board meeting to ask the boards assistance. 

b. Other residents from the area have brought concerns to Mr. Terenzini since the meeting 

c. Discussion of ways to broker an agreement between the neighbors and the people 

shooting. 

d. The neighbors, people shooting and a representative from the land being used for the 

shooting will be invited to the May 29th board meeting. 

5. Discussion of signing a MOU with the Child First Advocacy Center for funding related to Chief 

Dumas’s position. Mr. Faignant made a motion to for Mr. Terenzini to sign the MOU. Ms. Russell 

made a second to the motion. The motion passed 3-0.  

There being no other business the meeting adjourned at 9:50 AM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, Bill Sweet 

 


